Cpl. Bob Hendren, Hq. 2nd Air Force, Colorado Springs, Colo.

Dear Bob:

Ray Evans, when we played the University of Nebraska at Linceln. Ray told me of your wonderful athletic ability and said that he would give anything to see you at the University of Kansas when he returns to cellege after the war is over.

I am writing you to see what you have in mind and to assure you that nothing would give me more pleasure than to see the wish that Ray Evans expressed come true. Have you thought of your college future to any great extent?

I know how busy you are. All boys in the service are bereft of any extra time to write letters, but I would appreciate your writing me so that we might exchange ideas.

I am sending you a Jayhawk Rebounds which is a monthly letter that we get out to our boys in the service. Doubtless you will know none of these boys but you can see what we are doing to keep our boys on the fighting fronts advised as to our hopes and ambitions for them.

Ray just mailed me a tear sheet in which your team is shown on the sport page. He outlined your 6 ft. 8 in., 230 pounds in a very graphic way. He thinks you are tops, and you must be from your record.

With all good wishes to you in your sedond game against the Wings, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.